
 

 

     

 

SUBJECT:  Filing of Notice of Determination pursuant to Public Resources Code section 21108 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2017022027 

Project Title:  Honeydew Bridge (No. 4C-055) Replacement Project (Lake or Streambed Alteration Agreement No. 
EPIMS-HUM-35948-R1) 

Project Location: The project is located on Mattole Road, in the community of Honeydew, Humboldt County, at Latitude 
40.2442, Longitude -124.1249. 

Project Description:  The Humboldt County Public Works Department will replace the Honeydew Bridge on Mattole 
Road over the Mattole River in the unincorporated community of Honeydew in southwestern Humboldt County, California. 
The existing bridge is structurally deficient, functionally obsolete, and does not comply with modern geometric and 
seismic standards. The project will replace the existing single-lane camelback through-truss bridge with a new two-lane 
bridge over the Mattole River in the same alignment. The existing bridge will be demolished. A new two-column bridge 
support pier will be the only permanent structure required below the ordinary high-water mark in the active river channel. 
The project will also include a downstream temporary detour bridge for seasonal use during the summer construction 
season. 

This is to advise that CDFW, acting as  the Lead Agency /  a Responsible Agency approved the above described 
project and has made the following determinations regarding the project pursuant to California Code of Regulations 
section 15096, subdivision (i): 

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. This determination is limited to effects within 
CDFW’s permitting jurisdiction as a Responsible Agency. 

2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

CDFW considered the Environmental Impact Report prepared by the Lead Agency for this project pursuant to 
California Code of Regulations section 15096, subdivision (f). 

3. Mitigation measures  were /  were not made a condition of CDFW’s approval of the project. 

4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan  was /  was not adopted by CDFW for this project. 

5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted by CDFW for this project. 

6. Findings were not made by CDFW pursuant to Public Resources Code section 21081, subdivision (a).  
 
The Environmental Impact Report prepared for the project is available to the general public at the office location listed 
above for the Lead Agency.  
 
 
Signature          Date:     

Michael van Hattem, Senior Environmental Scientist Supervisor 
 
                                                                    
Date Received for filing at OPR:      

To: From:   
Office of Planning and Research Department of Fish and Wildlife 
For U.S. Mail: Northern Region 

P.O. Box 3044 
619 Second Street 
Eureka, California 95501 

Sacramento, CA  95812-3044  Contact: Jonathan Hollis 
 
Street Address: 

           Phone: (707) 601-7237 

1400 Tenth Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814 Lead Agency (if different from above) 

 Humboldt County Dept. of Planning and Building 

 
3015 H Street 
Eureka, CA 95501 

 Contact: Steven Lazar 
 Phone: 707-445-7245 
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